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Foundation    

    

9450 SW Gemini Drive 
PMB 44671 

Beaverton, OR 97008 

 

 

July 9, 2024 

 

BY EMAIL 

Samuel Ballingrud, Trial Attorney 
US Department of Justice 
Samuel.B.Ballingrud@usdoj.gov 
 
Re: Compliance with 21 U.S.C. 360ii(a) 

Dear Samuel Ballingrud, 

The Soft Lights Foundation has sent letters to the following federal agencies, requesting 

compliance with 21 U.S.C. 360ii(a) for Light Emitting Diode products: 

Food and Drug Administration 

Environmental Protection Agency 

Department of Labor 

National Highway Traffic Safety Administration 

Federal Highway Administration 

Federal Railroad Administration 

Consumer Product Safety Administration 

Department of Energy 

Access Board 

Federal Motor Carrier Safety Administration 

Federal Aviation Administration 

 

As noted in the letters to each federal agency, 21 U.S.C. 360ii(a) requires that the FDA minimize 

emissions of, and exposure of people to, unnecessary electromagnetic radiation to protect public health 

and safety.  Most artificial electromagnetic radiation is unnecessary.  21 U.S.C. 360ii(a)(6) requires the 

FDA to consult and liaise with other federal agencies in the development of performance standards.  

Jeffrey Shuren, Director of the FDA Center for Devices and Radiological Health, along with leadership 

from all other federal agencies, has failed to comply with statute 21 U.S.C. 360ii(a).  Because this failure 

to comply among all agencies is willful, and not a mere oversight, the failure to comply may be 

considered an illegal conspiracy to protect corporations and businesses at the expense of public health 

and safety. 

I request that you act in the best interests of both your client and the public and facilitate the 

restoration of the FDA TEPRSSC advisory committee, the establishment of permanent liaisons between 

each federal agency and the FDA, and the initiation of programs to protect the public health and safety 
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from hazardous LED Visible Light radiation emitted by products such as LED vehicle headlights, LED 

streetlights, LED General Service Lamps, LED flashing lights, LED indicator lights, LED lights in consumer 

products, and thousands of other LED products. 

  

Sincerely, 

/s/ Mark Baker 

President 

Soft Lights Foundation 

mbaker@softlights.org 
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